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A MONTH TO RE-MEMBER
Don’t forget to “re-member” if you want to go on any of our ski trip this season.  Remember, membership is required for participation in any of our trips.  But, remember, the annual dues are the cheapest you can find in the area, at $8 single and $12 family.  Remember to make your checks out to the “Lewis Ski Club” and send it with your completed membership form to Membership Chair Gene Addy.  Use of the new electronic version will make Gene’s job much easier, so use it if you can.  Although memberships officially expire on September 30th, you have until November 15th to renew at the lower rate.  After that date, renewal rates increase to $10 single, $15 family.  Remember, under a family membership, only one vote may be cast in elections or for proposed constitutional amendments, so if you want two votes, separate memberships are required.
THE “ELONEN-WRIGHT STUFF”

Dear Ski Club Members,

What a picnic!  A special thanks to the picnic committee for their efforts.  The picnic was very well done.  Your hard work paid off and we appreciate it – THANK YOU!
At the picnic, we also formed our annual review committee for the Activity Guide.  This document outlines the requirements and guidelines for our activity and trip coordinators.  Its contents are important and impact what we do.  Per our constitution, the review committee is made up of at least the 3 vice-presidents, the 3 trustees and me.  The volunteers who stepped forward at the picnic (to join us mandatory folks) are: Randy Dunn, Mark Hyatt and Malcolm Wood.  Thanks, guys!  If anyone has any ideas about changes that are required, or would be really nice to have, please contact any one of the members of this review committee.  We’re shooting for October 1st for our first meeting, so contact us now while you’re thinking of it!

Both Annie and Tom’s BIG trips are filling nicely, but there’s still room for you slow pokes.  Get those checks in and sign up for the trips of your lives!

Al and I will have the details of the Lake Placid trip worked out soon, so watch for that, too!

Nancy Piltch has agreed to be our Sunshine Chair, so if you know of any ski club member who should be hearing from us, please make sure that Nancy or any one of the officers knows about it.  We are a caring community and we’d like to acknowledge the events in each other’s lives.  So let us know!  And this is a written “thank you!” to Nancy for taking this on.
Malcolm Wood has agreed to be our Refreshment Chair - thanks, Malcolm!  Our food/refreshments will be in fine hands.

The Halloween Party is still being planned.  Don’t give up hope, yet!  It’s promising to be a spooky and fun time…

Skiingly yours,

Linda Elonen-Wright

MEETING NOTICES

Board Meeting
Thursdays September 19th  
~5:30pm

Edgewater Yacht Club Marina
(contact VP Al Linne for directions)
General Membership Meeting

Tuesday, October 1st
Buffalo Wild Wings, Rocky River 

5:00pm - Social Hour, hors d’oeuvres

6:00pm - Business Meeting
SUMMER PICNIC A BIG SUCCESS
The summer picnic was a great success!  Many past members, families and friends joined the fun at the Cleveland Metroparks W.J. Green Lodge picnic facility.  The new location offered a remodeled cabin, shelter, restrooms, sand volleyball, swings and horseshoe pits in a secluded area near Wallace Lake.  About 120 people enjoyed the grilled to order chicken, steaks and hotdogs with all the fixings.   A short business meeting was strategically placed right before dinner to build that hunger that would overcome any flaws in the cooking style of our club chefs.  After a brief meeting and a large meal, everyone enjoyed the beautiful day by reminiscing about past club activities or joining in the volleyball, horseshoes or tug-of-war contests.  Thanks to everyone who helped make the picnic a success their hard work and attendance.  Save the first Tuesday of August 2003; the W.J. Green Lodge has been reserved!

- Tony Shook

The attendance at this year’s annual picnic was one of the largest that I can remember.  A special thanks to Gloria O'Donnell who made phone calls and sent e-mails to many of the past members and got them to come to the picnic.  'Old Timers' in attendance had so many good memories to share, and “thank you’s” for being invited to this year’s picnic.  Some said that they would renew their membership so that they can be a part of ski club activities again.  Some have volunteered to help with future ski club events.  The photo albums were a great reminder of fun activities of the past. 
There were many others whose help really paid off.  Besides Gloria, Gene Addy also contacted many of the past and present members, and Gene sold lots of tickets.  Annie Easley did her usual soft sell to encourage participation in this year’s picnic.  The cooks that I can recall - Tony Shook, Tom Palisin, Joe Roche, Bruce Frankenfield, Jim (“Tater Tots”) Wright, and Bob (“Beans”) Titran - all volunteered so that a lot of people could have a great meal.  I’m sure there were others who helped as well.  It was great to have so much support for this summer time activity.  Let's all support our upcoming activities.  Again, thanks to all who sold tickets, attended, cooked, ran games or played games.  And the clean up crew left the W.J. Green Lodge all cleaned up!
- Annie Easley, Trustee
HEALTH HINT
Dear Ski Club Members,
It was nice to meet those of you who were able to attend the meeting last [week].  I came across this “Tip of the Day” and thought of some of you who may have knee problems:

If you have joint pain in your knees, a small amount of discomfort after exercising now might mean less knee pain later. 

Although osteoarthritis knee pain may temporarily increase following exercise, experts say that this pain increase is typically short-lived and that, over time, regular exercise leads to greatly diminished osteoarthritis knee pain. Just remember to stick to low-impact activities, such as walking or swimming, and ask your doctor about acute pain.

Also, I neglected to mention that those people who have orthopedic limitations should proceed with caution before starting plyometrics (AKA jump training).Feel free to contact me if you have questions.

Yours in health,

- Renee Barrett, Fitness Director 

NASA Glenn Fitness Center
CLUB MEMBER PLACES 5TH  IN “WORLD'S TOUGHEST FOOT RACE”
NASA Ski Club member Debra Horn completed an incredible 48-hour foot race, placing 5th among female racers, in a race the length of which most of us haven’t even done in a year.  Here is an excerpt from the official press release from the “Badwater Ultramarathon…”
“Death Valley, CA - Seventy-nine runners from eight countries ran 135 miles non-stop from Death Valley to Mt. Whitney on July 23-25, 2002, in the 25th anniversary Sun Precautions Badwater Ultramarathon, presented by adventureCORPS, an event production firm specializing in ultra-endurance and extreme sports events.

Pam Reed, 41, of Tucson, AZ beat all her female and male competitors, winning the race outright with a time of 27:56:47. She broke the women's course record by an astounding one hour and 52 minutes. Reed beat her nearest competitor, a man, by four hours and forty-two minutes. This second finisher, and men's division champion, Darren Worts, 31, of Chatham, NJ completed the distance in 32:38:57. The second female finisher was Linda McFadden, 39, of Modesto, CA with a time 36:50:17, while the second male finisher was Dave Hannaford, 52, of San Anselmo, CA with a time of 33:16:46.

A total of 58 of the 79 runners completed the distance within the 60 hour overall cutoff. Of these, thirty-six will receive the coveted belt buckle for completing the course in under 48 hours.

The international field of athletes, ages 31 to 68 (16 women and 63 men), ran a blistering 135 miles through temperatures of up to 126F°. The Badwater course covers three mountain ranges for a total of 13,000' of vertical ascent and 4,700' of descent. It is the most demanding, extreme, and prestigious ultramarathon in the world.

The first man to complete the course, in a solo, against-the-clock effort, was Al Arnold of Walnut Creek, CA in August of 1977. Arnold, now aged 75, returned to Death Valley this year for the first time in twenty years. He was honored by becoming the first inductee into the Badwater Hall of Fame and was on hand throughout the race to lend encouragement to the runners and hang finisher medals around their necks at the finish line.

Badwater, Death Valley marks the lowest elevation in the United States at 282' below sea level. The race finishes at the Mt. Whitney Portals at nearly 8,300'. The Portals are the trailhead to the Mt. Whitney summit, the highest point in the contiguous United States. Competitors travel through places or landmarks with names like Mushroom Rock, Furnace Creek, Salt Creek, Devil's Cornfield, Devil's Golf Course, Stovepipe Wells, Keeler and Lone Pine.”
2002 Sun Precautions Badwater Ultramarathon Race Results:
(Females)
Place
Last Name, First Name 
Age 
Nationality 
Elapsed Time

1 
Reed, Pam 

41 
USA 

27:56:47
2 
McFadden, Linda 
39 
USA 

36:50:17

3 
Scholz, Monica 

35 
Canada 
38:33:30

4 
Smith, Lisa R. 

41 
USA 

40:28:22

5 
Horn, Debra 

43 
USA 

42:21:00

6 
Reicher, Jody-Lynn 
39 
USA 

43:26:00

7 
Brunson, Angela 
31 
USA 

45:37:20

8 
Rosen, Tia B. 

45 
USA 

46:10:55

9 
Schlundt, Margaret J. 
49 
USA 

46:31:16

10 
Elia, Barbara 

57 
USA 

47:03:30

11 
Miller, Toni C. 

50 
USA 

47:39:13

12 
Marchant, Kari 

44 
USA 

53:27:14

13 
Supler, 
Blaise 

41 
USA 

54:33:40

14 
Fromm, Anita Marie 
31 
USA 

54:51:25
15 
  Rambo, Ernie 

 45 
  USA 

  55:03:26
- submitted by Roger Meredith

CMSC Notes & Events
· Ski Queen Candidate – Kristen Newcomb!!
· Ski Fair will be November 2nd  

· Race fees going up
· Warren Miller movie will be November 16th at the Akron Civic Theatre
COMPREHENSIVE (NORDIC & ALPINE) 2003 SCHEDULE

	Date(s)
	Destination
	Price
	Coordinator/Contact

	Friday, January 3
	HoliMont
	TBD
	 Colin Bidwel

	Sunday, January 5
	Chapin Forest (1:30-3:30)*
	
	(TBD)#

	January 8-12
	Lake Placid, NY
	TBD
	Al Linne/
Linda Elonen-Wright

	Friday, January 17
	Holiday Valley
	TBD
	Tom VanNuyen

	Monday, January 20
	Peak-n-Peek/Wilderness Lodge*
	TBD
	Paul Antczak/
Margaret Proctor*

	Saturday, January 25
	North Chagrin Reservation*

(9:00-12:00, then lunch)
	
	(TBD)#

	Sunday, January 26
	Nordic Flurry Ohio Championship Ski Race*
	
	(TBD)#

	January 25th-February 1
	Whistler-Blackcomb, Canada  
	$1,066
	Tom Palisin

	Friday, January 31
	Ski Denton
	TBD
	Bruce Frankenfield

	Saturday, February 1
	Art Roscoe I*
	TBD
	Roger Meredith

	Sunday, February 9
	Chapin Forest (1:30-3:30 p.m.)*
	
	(TBD)#

	Friday, February 14
	Holiday Valley
	TBD
	Joe Gruden

	Saturday, February 15
	Punderson State Park*
	
	(TBD)#

	Sunday, February 23
	Chapin Forest (1:30-3:30)*
	
	(TBD)#

	February 22-28
	Big Mountain, Montana
	TBD
	Bruce Frankenfield

	Friday, February 28
	HoliMont
	TBD
	Andy Gross & (TBD)

	Saturday, March 1
	Art Roscoe II*
	TBD
	TBD#

	March 14-25
	Morzine, France & 

Barcelona, Spain
	1,450
	Annie Easley


* - Nordic skiing



# - contact either Al Linne (Alpine) or Margaret Proctor (Nordic) for trips until trip coordinator has been named

THE “Skinny” ON NORDIC EVENTS

In addition to the scheduled events shown in the schedule above, I hope to have several one-hour impromptu skis in the Metroparks near NASA Glenn Research Center after work.  I will provide 24-hour notice to those who have indicated interest.  Call Margaret Proctor at 216-977-7526 or e-mail: Margaret.P.Proctor@grc.nasa.gov

Trip coordinators needed for Art Roscoe II and Punderson.  Don’t be shy…Volunteer!  Also, if you’d like to be the point of contact for North Chagrin or Chapin Forest please let me know.  I’m also considering setting up a “Poker Run” event at Chapin Forest.  





*
*    *       *    * *          *     *
Think SNOW !!!!!!      *     *  *    (these are little snowflakes) *     *      *    




*       *     *  *   *            *         *
 - Margaret Proctor

SOLAR ORBIT COMPLETIONS (Birthdays)

For September…

Elise Allen (Sept 1)

Sue Demczyk (Sept 7)

Pete Osicka (Sept 8)

Doug Feikema (Sept 9)

Lori Ault (Sept 10)

Roger Burt (Sept 12)

Jeff Vickers (Sept 12)

Harriet Pedone (Sept 14)

Dale Stalnaker (Sept 15)

Matt Dubas (Sept 17)

Lisa Lambert (Sept 17)

Marcia Lauga (Sept 18)

David Roberts (Sept 19)

John Restifo (Sept 25)

Blanche Vanis (Sept 29)

Irma Barcelona (Sept 30)

For October…

Sheila Bailey (Oct 8)

Isay Krainsky (Oct 9)

Kin Wong (Oct 9)

Terri Moskem (Oct 11)

Graham Wood (Oct 12)

Ann  Cornell (Oct 14)

Alex  Rosenberg (Oct 15)

Michelle Witzke (Oct 19)

Roger Meredith (Oct 21)

Barbara Cool (Oct 24)

Bryan Corbin (Oct 24)

Mallory Kolick (Oct 24)

Klaus Gumto (Oct 25)

Barbara Wamsley (Oct 25)

William Alston (Oct 29)

“RAYS OF SUNSHINE”

Hi!  I’m your new Sunshine chair.   If you know a club member, including yourself, who should get a card, please let me know!  I won’t know unless you tell me.  You can reach me at Nancy.D.Piltch@grc.nasa.gov, or (216) 433-3637.   In the past month, we have sent cards to these great people:

Diane Linne, to congratulate her on her Exceptional Achievement Medal

Bob Denington, on the occasion of his wedding

Tammy Blaser, to wish her a speedy recovery
                                                                                                                                   - Nancy Piltch

DEADLINE FOR NEWS ITEMS FOR NEXT ISSUE:   (October 15th, 2002)

Submit items directly to the Publicity Director (by paper mail or e-mail to Mark.W.Manthey@grc.nasa.gov)
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Whistler-Blackcomb, BC
January 25 – February 1, 2003
This trip is brought to you by the NASA Lewis Ski Club
Come ski with the Lewis Ski Club at what is consistently rated one of the best ski resorts in North America.  Whistler has some of the most advanced terrain you will see, as well as intermediate and beginner slopes, and huge quantities of all three.  January should have some of the most conducive skiing weather to be had at Whistler.  Accommodations are in the Mountainside Lodge; true walking distance to the Whistler and Blackcomb gondolas.  Don’t worry; the Mountainside lodge is also walking (or crawling) distance from the main village and all its dining, entertainment, and shopping.  The Mountainside Lodge has a heated outdoor pool and hot tub.  All rooms have fireplaces and full kitchens.  We have 6 two-person studios and 6 three-person studio/lofts, totaling 30 slots available.  

The trip includes:

Round trip air Cleveland to Vancouver

Round trip airport transfers

7 Nights lodging with all hotel taxes

5 of 7 day lift ticket 
Trip Cost (Ground-only available at a reduced price):

Double occupancy studio 



$1,140/person

Triple occupancy studio w/loft


$1,066/person

Ski Rentals available

Payment Schedule:

$100 deposit due for sign up to hold your slot ($60 non-refundable)
$300 due September 15

$300 due October 15

Balance due November 15 ($440 double, $366 triple)

THE “FINE PRINT:”

*     Club membership required; $8.00 single or $12.00 family - Ask for details.

*     Reservations are 1st-come, 1st-served with deposit. (Please make checks payable to “Lewis Ski Club, Inc.”)

*     Minors without parent must have a release form signed by a parent or legal guardian and be accompanied by an adult

*     Every skier must sign a “Trip Application and Agreement” form

If you need more information, please contact the trip coordinator, Tom Palisin…   

W (216) 433-6572

H (440) 734-0493
Trip Application and Agreement

Lewis Ski Club, Inc.

Whistler-Blackcomb, January 25 – February 1, 2003

The undersigned participant applies to participate in the Lewis Ski Club trip described below, subject to the following terms and conditions:

1.  DEPOSIT - Advance trip deposits will vary from trip to trip. The required deposit for this trip is $100.00, and must be submitted along with this signed “Trip Application and Agreement.”  All checks shall be payable to, "Lewis Ski Club, Inc.".

2.  WITHDRAWAL & CHANGE - Lewis Ski Club may withdraw any trip from its schedule at any time; may refuse to accept or retain any person as a participant at any time for any reason; and may change the itinerary at any time.

3.  RESPONSIBILITY - Lewis Ski Club is acting gratuitously for the applicant and shall not be responsible or liable for any loss of damage to baggage, property, or for any loss, injury, death, accident, delay, inconvenience or any other loss occurring during or occasioned by applicant's participation or lack of participation in any trip.

4.  MINORS - Any minor participant’s “Trip Application and Agreement” must be co-signed by his/her parent or legal guardian. The minor must be accompanied on the trip by a parent or legal guardian or their designee who shall be wholly and fully responsible for said minor's conduct and well being.

5.  CANCELLATION & REFUND - Cancellation by participant means and includes:

(a) Failure to abide by the terms of this agreement; (b) notice by participant of intent to cancel; (c) participant's failure to make timely payments; (d) participant's failure for any reason to meet departure or return of the trip.  Refunds can be made, except for the non-refundable $60, up until November 20, 2002.  After ticketing, no refunds can be made.  Name changes will have a $100 fee.

Trip:  “Whistler 2003” (January 25 – February 1, 2003) (Please fill-in or check appropriate responses)
Applicant Name: 
____________________________
          


Address: 


____________________________




       


____________________________ 



Telephone w/area code: 
(H) ____________ (W) __________


In the event of an emergency, contact ____________________ at (_____) ______-__________

I prefer:
Double occupancy 
______ 
Roommate 
______________

Triple occupancy 
______
Roommates   ______________








         

______________

Payment:





Deposit

 
$100

________








2nd Payment, due 9/15
$300

________








3rd Payment, due 10/15
$300 

________







Final Payment due 11/15
Balance*
________











     
        Total:    _________    






(* - $440 double, $366 triple)











      Total Payment $________

I have read and agree to all the terms of this Agreement, and waiver of liability, as of this date.

Signed in Agreement: ___________________________________   Date: _____________

Return form and payment to…

Trip Coordinator:
Tom Palisin, c/o NASA Glenn Research Center, 
Phone: W (216) 433-6572 




21000 Brookpark Rd - M/S 500-313


 
  H (440) 734-0493





Cleveland, Ohio 44135
MORZINE, FRANCE and BARCELONA, SPAIN
OFFERED BY NASA LEWIS SKI CLUB

Dates:

March 14 – March 25, 2003  (Friday to Saturday), Morzine and (Saturday to Tuesday), 



Barcelona

Price:

$1450 per person (double occupancy)

Includes:

Round trip air from Cleveland, ground transportation to hotels in Morzine and 



Barcelona, lodging, welcome party in Morzine and social activities.  Breakfast and 



dinner are offered at Morzine.  Breakfast is included in Barcelona.




Lodging is at Hotel Fleur de Neige in Morzine




Lodging is at Hotel America in Barcelona

Morzine, “THE PORTES DU SOLEIL” (Gateway to the Sun), has 400 miles of ski trails that stretch from France into Switzlerland.  You may cross the border as often as you wish.  There are areas that serve beginners thru super experts.  Cross-country skiing is magnificent.  Lift tickets can be purchased at the ski area.  Optional day trips are possible.
Payment schedule:

$250 DUE NOW (non-refundable)

September 10, 2002:

$417

December 8, 2002:

$417

January 20, 2003:

$366

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO “Lewis Ski Club”
MAIL TO:
Annie Easley




23215 Wainwright Terrace




Olmsted Falls, OH  44318

Phone:

440-816-1215

Voice Mail:
440-979-5812

e-mail:

AJEASL@AOL.COM
MEMBERSHIP REQUIRED
TRIP AGREEMENT MUST BE SIGNED

Non-skiers can take a tram ride up to the local ski areas to shop and have lunch.  There is transportation by bus to some other ski areas for shopping and eating.  You may also arrange a day-trip to Chamonix, Annecy or Geneva.

Hotel America is at the tourist and business center of Barcelona.  Close to the hotel is the underground, train, and bus stations which connect with all the city and surroundings.

VALID PASSPORT REQUIRED

























      SKI CLUB OFFICERS    (Phone/NASA Mail Stop)	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





President: 	Linda Elonen-Wright (216-433-9370/142-5)CMSC Rep:	  	Karen Fashimpaur (440-243-5456)


Alpine Vice President:	Al Linne 	 (216-433-6751/ 6-2) 	Refreshment:	Malcolm Wood	  (440-331-1349)


Nordic Vice President:	Margaret Proctor	 (216-977-7526/23-3))	Sunshine:		Nancy Piltch	  (216-433-3637/110-3)


Activity Vice President:	Tony Shook	 (216-433-6373/86-12)	Social:		(VACANT)


Recorder: 	Kristen Newcomb	 (440-835-9279)	Racing:		Mark Hyatt	   (256-544-3485)


Publicity Director:	Mark Manthey	 (433-2750/500-312)  	Membership:		Gene Addy          (216-977-7467/11-2)  


Treasurer:	Colin Bidwell	 (216-433-3947/11-2)	Web Curator:  	Teresa Monaco  (216-433-8293/500-306)





TRUSTEES:   	Annie Easley (440-816-1215), Gene Addy (216-977-7467), Bruce Frankenfield (216-433-6456)


Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135
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